При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: А1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Установите соответствие между репликами-стимулами 1—4 и ответными репликами А—Е. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Одна ответная реплика (А—Е) является лишней.

РЕПЛИКИ-СТИМУЛЫ

- 1. Don't touch that!
- 2. Sorry I shouted at you. I didn't mean to.
- 3. Do some shopping.
- 4. Can you give me a hand?

ОТВЕТНЫЕ РЕПЛИКИ

- A. Don't mention it.
- B. OK. I was going to.
- C. Why should I?
- D. Why shouldn't I?
- E. No, thanks.
- 1) 1A2D3B4E 2) 1B2D3A4E 3) 1B2A3D4E 4) 1A2B3D4C 5) 1D2A3C4B
- 2. Прочитайте диалог. Ответьте на вопрос, следующий после диалога, выбрав один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

Man: Did you hear how Rob did on the maths exam?

Woman: Yes. He got the top grade. What does the woman say about Rob?

- 1) His paper was on the top of the pile. 2) He had a tough maths exam.
- 3) He's a graduate student in maths. 4) Maths is the top difficulty for Rob.
 - 5) He received the highest mark.
- (1) ... young woman was taken to safety (2) ... a helicopter yesterday after getting stuck on a freezing Swiss mountain. She and her climbing partner spent two nights under a simple shelter on a rock 9,800 feet up one of Switzerland's most difficult mountains. The rescued woman, Rachel de Kelsey, admitted yesterday that they would have died if they had had to spend another night there. Their only chance of (3) ... survival was to dig themselves a hole (4) ... the snow behind the rock and hope that they would be found. Miss Kelsey said that she had sent messages (5) ... five friends who she thought might be able to get (6) ... touch with the mountain rescue team. The alarm was eventually raised by a friend in London after he received her text. He contacted (7) ... rescuers who found (8) ... pair but were unable to rescue them immediately because of the storm.
 - 3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).
 - 1) A 2) An 3) The 4) -
 - 4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
 - 1) by 2) with 3) at 4) through

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

1) with 2) in 3) on 4) at

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

1) to 2) of 3) from 4) at

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) to 2) at 3) on 4) in

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) to 2) at 3) with 4) -

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

Many people go away on holiday and discover as much about themselves as they do about the places they visit.

1. Hugo

When my eldest daughter, Alice, was ten, she asked for a holiday with me — just the two of us. I have four children So it can be difficult for Alice to get a word in, and I understood what she wanted. I decided to show her Venice and Alice was curious to see it. We arrived at night, which was completely magical. The water gives the city a sense of mystery. Even if you've been down a street before, the next time you find it you see something different and that stops you recognising it. So you constantly get lost. Alice loved Venice. We laughed a lot, and the best thing for me was seeing her excited face.

2. Danie

I went to Jamaica with a friend. We had so much fun — it was one of the best holidays I've ever had. Everyone and everything is very relaxed in Jamaica. The thing you hear most often is 'No problem, man'. At first I thought they were just saying it, but then you realise nothing is a problem because the whole place is so relaxed. And that attitude makes you relax and forget about all the things you usually worry about. We spent one day at a port watching a cruise ship come in. When that happens, all the shops double their prices and you have to bargain for anything you want to buy. You look at something and shake your head and they lower the price and you still shake your head, but you eventually find out at what stage you should agree on a price. I bought some really great wooden statues for half the original price!

3. Krystyna

I thought I would try an activity holiday last year as I reckoned an activity holiday would help me discover hidden talents. Perhaps I would turn out to be a brilliant canoeist, mountain climber or skydiver. The trouble with holidays like this is that you may not like what you discover. I had forgotten that I would be with a group of people each day. It had never occurred to me how competitive some people would be. Whatever we did, they had to be first. They will also have the loudest voices and make the most irritating remarks. Such daily companions can come as a shock if you are more used to quiet conversations with your best friend.

4. Robin

We arranged to go on safari. Part of the holiday included a canoe safari on the Zambezi river. In our canoe there was just my friend and myself and the guide. I'm not terribly athletic and when I got into the canoe I managed to tip it over and we all ended up in the water. I was quite frightened because of the crocodiles there. We couldn't turn the canoe upright but the guide was very calm. He pointed to a rock in the middle of the river and told us to swim to it as fast as we could, while he went to get help. Then he came back with another canoe, but after that I refused to go back on the water. I was quite surprised by my reaction. Not that I'd thought of myself as a particularly brave person, but the shock of what happened left me feeling very nervous.

11. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person learnt how to deal with a local custom?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

12. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.
Which person found the atmosphere reduced their usual anxieties?
1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4
13. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.
Which person found the place rather mysterious?
1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4
14. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.
Which person found their holiday experiences disturbing?
1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4
U2 and the Rolling Stones are among the bands that (1) worldwide tours in recent years. Tickets were sold out within minutes, and the bands performed for audiences of hundreds of thousands of people. Tours don't just happen overnight. When a band (2) to put on a new show, preparations can go on for months. Among the things that have to be created are the special effects that (3) in most big rock shows these days, and the videos that are screened before and during the show. These bands are determined that their fans (4) the concert a letdown, so they work hard to make sure to give concerts that are worth seeing. 15. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (1)?
1) had had 2) are having 3) have had 4) will have 5) are had
 16. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (2)? 1) had decided 2) was deciding 3) is decided 4) was decided 5) decides 17. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (3)? 1) use 2) are used 3) are using 4) used 5) have used 18. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (4)?
1) aren't found 2) hadn't found 3) weren't found 4) won't be found 5) won't find
19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.
I'll just call Jimmy to (удостовериться) certain he can look after the dog.
20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.
The two candidates applied for the post, but (ни один) of them had the necessary qualifications.
 We had to make a difficult (DECIDE) about the future of our fashion brand. Teaching is notan appropriate job for an (RELIABLE) person, as children count on you a lot. Ted is (EXTREME) determined to get what he wants; he's so pushy. We really need to (STRENGTH) this step or someone is going to fall through it.
21. Прочитайте предложение 1. От приведенного в скобках слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
22. Прочитайте предложение 2. От приведенного в скобках слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

- **23.** Прочитайте предложение 3. От приведенного в скобках слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **24.** Прочитайте предложение 4. От приведенного в скобках слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию предложения. Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
 - 1. ... conclusion, I would like to thank you all for your help.
 - 2. Clare is very optimistic ... her chances of winning a gold medal.
 - 3. The variety of accommodation available ranges ... a studio flat to a four-bedroomed house.
 - 4. This flat has a bigger living room than the other one we saw, but I'm afraid ... of them has cable TV.
 - 5. The first cheese ... probably made in Asia around four thousand years ago.
 - 6. A chameleon is a kind of lizard ... skin changes colour to match the colour of its surroundings.
- **25.** Прочитайте предложение 1. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **26.** Прочитайте предложение 2. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **27.** Прочитайте предложение 3. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **28.** Прочитайте предложение 4. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **29.** Прочитайте предложение 5. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **30.** Прочитайте предложение 6. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
 - 1. The Internet became much available to the public in the 1990s. In 1994, the Stanford
 - 2. Federal Credit Union was the first bank in the world to offer it's online Internet banking.
 - 3. By 1995, people around the world were starting themselves to have the Internet in
 - 4. their homes. The Internet in those days which was very slow because they had to
 - 5. use it a dial-up connection. The computer needed to use a telephone line and sent
 - 6. every noisy signals like a fax machine does. One of the problems was that if you
 - 7. were using the Internet, you couldn't then to make or receive phone calls. Over
 - 8. the years, the Internet has became faster and faster as there was no need to use
 - 9. the telephone line for the Internet. Today, the Internet connects either computers
 - 10. and other gadgets in a network millions of times very bigger than the original one.
 - 31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (7) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (8) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 39. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (9) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

40. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.